December 24, 1968

Present: F. Elliott Burch
J. Wilmer Bowles
George R. Aud

Gen. Hogaboom's Resignation

Letters were signed by Mr. Burch to Gov. Agnew and Gen. Van Brunt regarding Gen. Hogaboom's resignation as Director of Civil Defense and notification of the appointment of Mr. Otis F. Wood as Acting Director.

Fees-County Attorney

Discussion was had with Mr. David Williams, County Attorney, regarding bills for his services for the property deeds for the Airport in the amount of \$675.00. The payment was approved for this amount.

Water Supply and Sewage System Report

A letter from Mr. Frederick W. Pyne, Public Health Engineer, requesting the County to submit a report to their Department indicating the progress in the development of the County plan prior to each January l and July l and requesting that the report to January 1, 1969, indicate the percentage of the total plan completed. Mr. Raley will bring this to Mr. Beavin's attention.

Railroad Crossings

Mr. Bernard Imbers, Legal Officer of the Naval Air Station, requested by phone that the County Commissioners check warning signs where the railroad crosses both County or State highways.

Signs

Discussion was had regarding a letter sent to Mr. Douglas Bond by the County Commissioners regarding a survey of all signs on the highways. It was requested that a follow up letter be sent and also that special attention be given to railroad crossings on all roads both State and County.

Surveyor-Courthouse Addition

It was requested that Mr. Hugh Wilkerson be notified and given an appointment for January 14 in order to discuss a survey of the property lines with its meets and bounds showing all buildings, their size and location and water and sewage lines. It was requested that a topo map be made.

Cedar Cove Subdivision-Lone Lane Farm

Mr. Burch asked Mr. Pantaleo the status of Lone Lane Farm plats. Mr. Pantaleo stated that the Planning and Zoning Commission had protested the recordation of these plats because the attorneys,

Briscoe and Kenney, had not submitted the surety bond to the Planning and Zoning Office for the construction of the road nor had the review fee been submitted. Mr. Pantaleo will check with the said attorneys in order to get the bond money. It was suggested that a letter be sent to Mrs. Dorothy Kucher, Clerk of the Circuit Court, requesting that her office not accept any subdivision plats for recordation unless presented by the Planning and Zoning Office.

Revenue-Monies

Mr. Burch requested that Mr. Donaldson make a list of legislation needed to increase revenues regarding occupancy fees, recordation fees and building permit fees.

The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch